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. WATERSHED MANAGEM ENT
Edward Muzic S 1 [,
Dam Safety, Waterways and Wetlands Section
Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection, Southcentral Regional Office

909 Elmerton Avenue, Harrisburg, PA 17110

Mr. Muzic,

This letter is in regards to Sunoco Pipeline L.P.’s incomplete CH 105 permit application for the
Huntingdon County portion of their Mariner East 2 pipeline.

Sunoco currently has no Right of Way access to our property located at PA-HU-0047.0014,
R.O.D.H.C.PA. A letter was sent to Sunoco Pipeline L.P. via certified mail on May 22, 2015
specifically denying any and all access to this property. Condemnation proceedings in regards
to our property are still currently underway in the Huntingdon County court. If Huntingdon
County Judge George Zanic rules In favor of Sunoco in this matter, we will be appealing.

We have recently seen maps of the Mariner East 2 pipeline route dated 11/2015, prepared by
Tetra Tech on behalf of Sunoco. These maps were delivered to Union Township supervisors for
verification of geographic locations of Union Township floodplains. Our property is detailed in
these maps, and wetlands are delineated on our property. We do indeed have muitiple
streams and wetlands on our property. However, in these maps, some streams appear to be
altogether omitted. Additionally, we want to bring to your attention that there is no possibility
that a comprehensive wetland study has been completed for wetlands on our property (as
detailed in requirement #10 in your incompleteness letter to Sunoco dated October 1). If
Sunoco makes the claim that such a study has been completed, and has compelling evidence to
prove this, we then claim that the study was done illegally through trespass and should
therefore be disregarded. We also request to see detailed information of any studies done on
our property in order to review the reported facts.

We are also particularly concerned about the recent violations by Sunoco regarding work done
in Huntingdon and other counties without proper permits. It is our understanding that Sunoco
was fined in particular for failing to get waterway permits before completing construction work
on the Mariner East 1. We hope that DEP will not allow the company to repeat these illegal
acts and that DEP will not continue the practice of granting permits post-construction. We are
asking your organization to enforce any and all existing permitting laws as well as
environmental regulations for the benefit of Pennsylvanians and our environment.

Sincerely,
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Ellen Gerhart Stephen Gerhart Elise Gerhart




